 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 19TH 2012
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM No Police or residents attended. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Bradford, Tatman, Frankland,   Flockton and Wright. 
APOLOGIES Cllrs Hoyland and Bosomworth. .
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None. 
6453   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 10TH  2012. These were approved. 
6454   MATTERS ARISING  
1.Report on Kisdorf Lunch and Bardsey Jubilee Celebrations.  The Council considered that all the Fest activities had been successful and it was agreed to thank Claudia and her committee for organising the series of events over the 5 day period. 
2. Problems concerned with Disposal of Dog Waste near Bardsey Sportsground  The Clerk reported that LCC have finally agreed to provide and empty a bin in this location, but will be unable to supply one for 4-6 weeks. The AWM bin , following the Sports Club gala, is now full to capacity ,and the Clerk agreed to ask them to empty it. (Action JG)
3.Problem of Dog Waste on Bardsey Grange Footpath.  LCC have agreed to install and empty a bin outside the Callister Hall. 
4.Signs at approach to Bardsey Sports Club.  There is nothing to report. (Action ES)  
5. Path from Congreves to Park Field. There is nothing to report.(Action MB) 
6. Highways Update. A meeting to discuss outstanding issues has been arranged for 19th June between Steve Parry , and Cllrs Frankland and Hoyland. Cllr Wright reported that she was chasing up our requirements for the entrance to the Blacksmith’s field. Footpaths and part of the road surface have received treatment this month as promised. 
7. Marker Posts on Cornmill Ginnel. Cllr Frankland reported on a series of events involving Mr Foster spraying oil on his gate and on the wall of the bridge. Council agreed to report the latter to the Enforcement Officer. (Action JG)
8.Storage of Historical Documents relating to Bardsey. Cllr Bradford reported that his wife had started to compile the documents but it was a very large task. Cllr Frankland is seeking the advice of Jason Cook on a suitable way of recording the information on the website.    

9 Possible Co-option of Additional Cllr. The Chairman reported that Charlie Bryant does not wish to be a member of the Steering Committee but is happy to be co-opted on to the Council. The Clerk to write inviting him officially. (Action JG)
10.Request from Scarcroft Croquet Club for financial assistance. It was proposed Cllr Bradford, seconded Cllr Flockton, and agreed unanimously, to make a grant of £100 to the new club. 
11. Advertising Signs in Bardsey. Detailed information on legal requirements had been supplied. Cllr Hoyland had summarised this as follows:-
Temporary signs accompanying work being carried out subject to strict time limits for size and duration before and after work. 
Permanent signs , maximum size 3 sq. metres, can only be displayed on own premises if carried out from home e.g a doctor’s surgery. It was agreed to ask her to list those in Bardsey which she consids the Council should report to Highways. (Action BH)
12.Parish Walks. Cllr Flockton reported that she has arranged these for Saturday 30th June (East side) and Saturday 14th July  (West side). 
13. Condition of The Ginnel adjacent to the Bingley Arms. Mark Hullah has been asked to attend to this. 
14. Speed limit on Wike Lane. The Clerk declared an interest in this matter in her capacity as Clerk to East Keswick PC. She reported the current position of EKPC and then took no further part in the discussion. East Keswick PC had voted by majority in favour of the speed limit a year earlier, having in past years actively campaigned for a speed limit on the road.  Since the last vote, there had been some change to the composition of the Council, and when views were taken via a round robin a year later there appeared to be a slight majority against the proposal. LCC had been informed of this and the Council had received a strong letter from Highways in reply pointing out the merits of the scheme and urging them to reconsider. The Chairman had then written explaining his Council’s stance.  Some weeks later EKPC received a request from Highways to meet with them and with Cllr Matthew Robinson “to see what could be salvaged of the proposal”. EKPC agreed to send 3 representatives to this meeting, which unfortunately had later to be cancelled at the instigation of Cllr Robinson. The Clerk has now been informed that the meeting has been re-scheduled for July 9th at 9am at the Civic Hall. . No decision can be taken at the meeting by EK Cllrs present who will have to report back to the full Council,where the matter will then be discussed again and a further vote taken. The Clerk had asked Cllr Robinson on behalf of BPC whether there was any further action which this Council could take. He had advised against any further consultation with residents ,but had said that he was willing to allow one Bardsey Cllr to attend the meeting if desired ,and is willing to discuss the issue with Bardsey Cllrs. The Chairman is unfortunately away on this date but offered to ring Cllr Robinson and discuss Bardsey’s point of view with him. Cllr Bosomworth is to be asked whether he can attend the meeting. (Action MB)
6455   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Wright suggested that Mark Hullah be asked to cut back the hedge at the side of the steps leading down from the playground to Parkfield and  to install the 2 new litter bins. She said that there is still a lot of debris in the beck , caused by the water backing up behind the overhanging tree. She has reminded Pauline Hills about this. Cllr Bradford offered to check. (Action JB).
2 .Willan’s Wood. There was nothing to report. 
3. Playground. Cllr Flockton reported that a resident had suggested to her that the large swing was in a dangerous condition and should be taken out of use until repaired. Cllr Bradford had investigated and found nothing untoward. The creaking was quite normal.  
4. Web Site . Claudia Powell is to be asked to put something about the Fest on the website, including photos. (Action IF)
5.School and Community Links. There was nothing to report except that the school’s Fest activities had gone well. 
6. Neighbourhood Plan. The Chairman reported that a questionnaire inviting comments on likes and dislikes about living in Bardsey and thoughts for the future has been sent out with the last newsletter. There is to be another meeting arranged by Andrew Birkbeck shortly for the Leeds NE  Outer area to discuss progress by individual Councils towards producing Neighbourhood Plans.   
6456   PLANNING 

1 .New Applications.:-  
(a) P/12/ 02008 – Rockleigh, Rigton Bank , - Exts. – No comment  
(b)P/12/ 01958 – 11 Church Lane – Exts & Balcony.- No comment. 
(c)P/12/01905 – Tree Tops, 39 Church Lane – Raised decking to rear. 
(d) P/12/02106 – The Field House, 16A Church Lane – Exts. linking main house to garages, & conversion of part of existing garages to habitable rooms, dormer windows and enlarged gravel driveway. 

2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) P/12/00932 – Rowley Cottage, 2 Wayside Mount – Ext & Porch to front of existing Garage.  

3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-
(a) P/12/00679 – 15 Syke Lane – Railings,  Gates & Fencing. 
(b) P/12/01709 – Spear Fir Farm, Spear Fir – Change of use including alts. to mistal barn & outbuildings and formation of new access. 

6457   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) Bardsey Sports Club – Grant – (previous cheque stopped)  £5,000.00 
(b) Deepblue Digital – Web Hosting                                                210.00 
(c) GGS Groundcare – Grounds Maintenance                             1,102.10  
(d) Scarcroft & District Croquet Club – Grant                                  100.00

It was agreed to pay all these bills.                                    

2. Notice re Change of External Auditors. The Audit Commission are consulting Councils on their proposal to appoint Littlejohn LLP as external auditors for 2012/13, commencing on 1 September 2012. 
3. Annual Statement of Accounts and Annual Governance Statement. The Statement of Accounts has been approved by the Internal Auditor who had suggested to the Clerk that the Council should consider a possible re-evaluation of its assets. Council agreed to keep to their present level of insurance. The Chairman read out all points on the Statement of Governance and then, with Council agreement, signed this and the Annual Statement of Accounts. 
4. Letter from Zurich Insurance  The Clerk reported that she had submitted the bills paid by the Council for the replacement seat at West Well. She had received a letter in return asking the reason for the increase in price for the bench and also asking for a breakdown of the invoice for £240 to show the cost of installation.  Council pointed out that the overall cost of the bench, including labour at £120, would correspond exactly with the cost of the stolen stone bench. The Chairman agreed to ask Man Developments to issue a separate invoice for the work carried out in connection with the erection of the new seat. 
6458   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1 E mail from PCSO Rebecca Jackson concerning Speed Checks conducted recently.A speed check had been carried out on May 24th outside the Duke of Wellington, when 12 vehicles had been caught speeding, 5 of them from Bardsey/East Keswick. All had been sent warning letters. 
2.Adoption of Model Code of Conduct. All PCs are obliged to agree to the adoption of a new Code of Conduct and a choice of 2 has been proposed – one from LCC and the other from NALC. The Council resolved to adopt the LCC Code as far as it goes at present ,as from July 1st 2012, but to publish the information on its website later after details of what constitutes “the disclosable pecuniary interest “ is made clear.  
6459   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA. 
1. Tubs. Cllr Flockton said that she would be planting these next week and would welcome assistance. 
2. Attendance at AGM Cllr Frankland considered that the attendance was appalling. It was agreed that if there was no special speaker or controversial topic for discussion, it was always going to be low. 

3. Gardens at Bankfield extended without planning permission The Clerk was asked to inquire about progress in this matter as entry to the new housing allocated in the UDP beyond the existing housing would be affected if the land continued to be locked off by unlawful garden extensions. (Action JG)
4. Sheeting on fence at corner of Keswick Lane with junction with A58. This is an eyesore. The Clerk was asked to contact the owner, Mr Kent, and inquire whether it could be removed                                                                                                                  .5. Hetchell Woods. No one appears to be breaking the law there at present. 

Signed:

Date: 
BPC June 12 Mins. 
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